
The Fowlers on the Field

for a safe and healthy third trimester
and delivery
for the transition of leadership in the
college group that we currently lead at
the church

Happy Easter! The Lord is risen! We hope you all had a
wonderful Good Friday and Resurrection Sunday with family
and loved ones remembering what Christ did for us. The past
few months have been a little slower paced than what Lucas
and I are typically used to. I am now taking one more day off
during the week to focus more on contacting churches to visit.
It has been exciting to share our plans and what God is calling
us to! The young women’s leadership program in in full swing,
and we are now halfway through! It has been a blessing to hear
from the other women in the group as well as do my own
studying to prepare for my lesson taught on “Leading with
Empathy and Encouragement.” Lucas also started a book study
on Friday mornings with the young men of the college group on
the book Measure of a Man. It has really been a joy to both of
us the past few months to get to know even better the young
men and women that come to the group. We are also so excited
to share that we officially got commissioned by our church,
Plano Bible Chapel in the beginning of April! 
Pregnancy has also been going well! Aside from a few sleepless
nights and a little bit of soreness I really can’t complain. Lucas
and I are definitely beginning to grow more excited to meet our
little baby as the reality of it all begins to sink in more and
more. We had the anatomy scan in February and it was so crazy
to see the little baby in action! It’s been so fun seeing and
feeling the movement in my belly become more often and more
wild these past few weeks especially. Please be praying for the
baby and me in this final trimester as we prepare for delivery!
In March, Lucas and I were able to go on a little
vacation/babymoon for a few days to take some specific time to
rest before the baby gets here. We spent a few nights in Long
Beach, CA and then were able to also spend a few nights in Las
Vegas with Lucas’ sister, Sarah, her husband Jonathan, and
their little baby, Paul. It was such a blessing getting to spend
time relaxing and catching up with family!
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The next couple months have a lot in store for
us! May brings a family wedding, a baby shower,
and the start of our birthing classes that will
last eight weeks. While I have already started,
we will also be trying to clear out the house, sell
furniture, and get rid of most everything we
don’t plan to take to Peru. I’m hoping to have it
all done before the baby comes and before I am
too far along to be of much help! June and July
will be preparation and arrival of the baby,
which I believe we are both greatly looking
forward to. 
Thank you again, so much for your prayers and
support! We greatly appreciate each and every
one of you. If you are interested in hearing more
please feel free to reach out! We’d love to hear
from you guys as well! If you would like to give
financially, you can visit our Tentmakers Bible
Mission page at
https://tentmakersbiblemission.org/... 

as we plan and prepare to move to
Colorado in August
that we are able to effectively raise
prayer and financial support before we
head to Peru in January
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